

# **EURALO October Report**

## **A. EURALO October Call 09/10/2018**

The October call focused mainly on the review of different calls for the upcoming public comment of Working Groups (WGs). EURALO Chair, Olivier Crépin-Leblond (OCL) urged EURALO members to participate in the different WGs.

<https://community.icann.org/pages/viewpage.action?pageId=74587834>

The EURALO General Assembly in Barcelona, ICANN63 meeting was touched briefly.

CENTR-EURALO MoU: EURALO made an application to the CENTR as an observer member of the CENTR. Christopher Wilkinson (CW) was going to attend the CENTR meeting in Belgium, to support the EURALO application. OCL to invite someone from CENTR to the General Assembly with the aim of signing the MOU at the ICANN63 meeting.

## **B. ICANN 63 Meeting, Barcelona: 19 - 26 October 2018**

### **EURALO General Assembly, October 24 2018**

1. Roll Call both in the room and online and Kick off at 17.17 Barcelona Time.
2. Last meeting recording transcript and its adoption: No comment from EURALO members and the recording was adopted.
3. The first guest speaker, Alan Greenberg, spoke about EURALO's meticulous way of doing things and its good organization. He commended EURALO organization for that. (AG) talked about the At-Large Review, and thanked Olivier's efforts and tasks for EURALO. The next speaker, new incoming ALAC Chair, Maureen Hilyard talked about her experience of coming to EURALO meeting and she will be participating in regional monthly meetings. She mentioned the new At-Large work structure to integrate the regional leaders.
4. Jean-Jacques Subrenat (JJS2) asked about the feedback of IANA transition sent to the At-Large staff.
5. JJS2 commented on the ByLaws relating to physical address. Olivier stated that EURALO is not part of ICANN org but has got an MoU with ICANN organization. JJS2

suggested to investigate the use of one's personal address or a third party address in Switzerland.

#### Action Items

a. Investigate the repercussions of a EURALO bank account and physical address

6. Yrjö Lansipuro (YL) briefed participants about the EURALO ALS Engagement Task Force - YL spoke about the work of the engagement task force and suggested we should update the list for all ALSes, to properly check that the topics are within the remit of ICANN.

a. Joanna Kulesza (JK) commented that she will volunteer to do some works on outreach in Poland

Discussion on Greater Collaboration and Communication with the GSE Regional: ICANN VPs for regional leaders attended the Regional Leadership meeting.

Alexandra Kulikova (AK), Head of Global Stakeholder Engagement for Eastern and Central Europe commented that she attended some regional events where she meets EURALO members. She also mentioned one key challenge - geographical issue. She then mentioned the next Russia IGF 2019 meeting in June/July where she would like to meet some of the ALSes.

<https://community.icann.org/display/EURALO/Agenda+2018+EURALO+General+Assembly>

<https://community.icann.org/display/EURALO>

### **C. CENTR-EURALO MoU signing**

EURALO Chair, Olivier MJ Crépin-Leblond (OCL) email to the members on the CENTR-MOU update: OCL said that he has sent a version of the MoU with further amendments proposed by the EURALO Board, but it looks like CENTR are ready to sign during the IGF week in Paris.

Three options for a signing ceremony were explored, including signing at an event organised by AFNIC/.FR.

The choice of ceremony depends primarily on CENTR & AFNIC.